
OWG Report to ROS
September 10, 2009
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met August 19, 2009.
On August 19, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
The OTF Report: Stan Morris reported that a draft of the Winter Drill will be sent out soon.
The BSTF Report: the group met on August 11th Stan Morris reported that ERCOT will develop a new format for the TO’s Black Start Plans to make all plans consistent.  This will allow information in Black Start Plans to be located more easily in NERC Compliance Audits if same format is being used by all TO’s.  ERCOT has requested all TO’s to insert their Black Start Plans in the new format once it is available and send back ASAP. Frank Owens will chair a small group to review Nodal OG Section 8 Attachment A, and hopefully have an NOGRR recommendation to BSTF in September.
The TRE Report: Brent Torgrimson reported that there will be a Fall Workshop on 9/23/09 and a CIP Workshop on 9/24/09.  The TO Protocol questionnaire is still being revised.  TRE will have the audit schedule for next year posted in October.  Information was e-mailed out about “coordinated functional registration”.  
The OWG reviewed the following:

OGRR 223 Real Time Production Potential – Tabled for one month to allow issues with PRR811 to be resolved.

OGRR 225 Quick Start Units Qualification Ramp Period – Recommended for approval, sync with PRR803.

NOGRR 026 Change the name of Emergency Electric Curtailment Plan (EECP) to Energy Emergency Alert (EEA) and Synchronization of EEA steps with Protocols. OWG recommended for approval, will come back to OWG for IA Review. 
OGRR 232 Revise the Process for Submitting Biennial Unit Reactive Limits (Lead and Lag) – Reviewed Luminant’s comments, issue is difficult to do leading test on peaking units.  Wants TAC approved procedure on exemptions for testing for an additional 2 years.  ERCOT suggested putting the exemption language in the Protocols or Operating Guides and not have a TAC approved procedures.  OWG recommended for approval, will come back to OWG for IA Review. 
NOGRR 027 Revise the Process for Submitting Biennial Unit Reactive Limits (Lead and Lag) – OWG recommended for approval, will come back to OWG for IA Review. 
OGRR 226 Generation Resource Response Time Requirement – Tabled for one month to allow time for QMWG to review and comment.

System Operations Report – Colleen Frosch reported that procedures were changed for RTCA outages.  TO’s were notified when RTCA had not solved run in 20 minutes, now procedure state to make notification when RTCA has not solved in 10 minutes.

Jerry Willms suggested a Hotline call be made to Market Participations when ERCOT issues a media appeal for conservation because not everyone has signed up to received the “Notice Bulletins” on lists.ercot.com.  ERCOT agreed.
The OWG Scope was reviewed with Centerpoint submitted comments and approved by the OWG and ready to be presented to ROS at the September meeting.
The next OWG meeting is scheduled for September 15th.


